Cloud Kings

Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 12/08/2018

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:24 AM.

Secretary's Report

Leif read the minutes of the October meeting.

Treasurer's Report

Brian provided the following account balance information:

The balance in the operational fund is \$1950.23

Budget will be OK and will carry over some funds going in to next year.

Field Marshall Report

Ray was not present at the meeting, but had reported to Bill that the porta-potty will be closed on January 2nd and will open again in March-April.

Safety Officer

Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.

Newsletter Editor

Mike was not present at the meeting.

Old Business

- The club will receive \$200 from VRCS for Octoberfest plus \$64 pilot fees and a \$50 donation from Jim Davenport.
- There are no plans for Octoberfest in 2019.

New Business

- Nominations for 2019 officer positions were finalized and the club voted for 2019 officers as follows:
 - o Roger Smith announced that he was declining the nomination for club President. Bill Brueckman agreed to another term after being nominated by Buddy Harlan.
 - o The existing 2018 officers were voted unanimously to serve the 2019 term.
 - Bill Brueckman President
 - Ken Sumner Vice President
 - Leif Thomson Secretary
 - Brian Swarts Treasurer
- Bill Losey reminded the club of our planned Christmas luncheon at 12:00 on December 15th at the Dutchway.

New Business (Continued)

- There was a discussion of how to handle the newsletter.
 - Kelly Joyce volunteered to do layout and editing if someone managed and provided content.
 - o Henry Belfiore suggested that we could use the website as an alternative to a formal newsletter.
- Buddy Harlan will be reporting dates for the Buy and Fly early in 2019. Dan Crawford agreed to run the grill for the event.

New Members

There were no new members requesting to join.

There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval.

50/50

Buddy Harlan won \$40 in the 50/50 raffle.

Airplane Talk

There was no Airplane talk at the December meeting.

The meeting was closed at around 10:05 AM

Next Meeting - February 16th at the Post House.

Respectfully Submitted by

Leif Thomson Secretary